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HOWôS IT ALL GOING? 
Behind the scenes the committee is working very hard preparing for the new 
football season ahead.  We wish we could put our feet up, however with 
sponsors to get, kits to order, 3G pitch to construct, registrations to process 
now that most players have signed on, the list is endless, but we keep going 
to ensure that all is ready for you guys for the start of Season 2016-17.  Letôs 
hope itôs going to be a good one for you all.  BEST OF LUCK. 
 
So Schools out, Summers hereé. Whatôs been happening? 
 

Barbara Jones  
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Marcus Hunt pictured here in a pre-season friendly - scorer of 2 goals 
in our victory against Stanway Rovers F C in our first League game. 



 

FROM THE BOARDROOM 
By Chairman, Steve Brown 

With the football season now underway, the first team 
have had a good home win against Stanway Rovers F C 
in the league 3-1 but lost to Hertford 1-2 in the FA Cup. 

Benôs team has already shown how hard they work for 
each other and Iôm sure they appreciate the support with 
gates over 200 for the first two home games. 

 

The Under 18s now have a management team with 
Derek Richardson and Alan Boddey taking the helm. 
Derek and Alan have a vast knowledge of both football 
and how the Club wishes them to progress our young 
players. 

We wish them the best of luck for the season. 

 

As mentioned before, with gates of over 200 we are in 
much need for more Club volunteers. 

Just a few hours on a match day or if you have a skill that 
you think would be helpful or an idea for fund raising, 
please come forward and help us improve an already 
successful Club. 

 

The Club now has in the region of 40 teams going into the 
16/17 season with a lot of hard work completed by our 
administrative team Kirsty and Barbara we are ready, and 
for this I thank them. 

 

Our Web Site is now looking more professional with 
regular updates and match reports put on a lot sooner.  
This again down to Barbara with help from óscoop Jonesô 
her reserved husband. 

If you wish to send Barbara your results/ match reports, 
I'm sure she would happily put them up on the Site. 

 

The 3G pitch is on target - although it looks a mess, it's an 
organised mess and will be open on schedule. 

It only leaves me to wish you all good luck for the season 
ahead and please remember to enjoy it  

Steve Brown   

 

TREASURER NOTES 
By Youth and EJA Treasurer, Kirsty Jones 

Thank you to the hundreds of players that have signed 
on for the new season.  Your prompt response at filling 
in the membership forms and paying the subscriptions 
has been very helpful.  

If you have filled in a standing order form, then please 
check to see that payment has started to come out.  If 
there are any problems, it is a lot easier to resolve at the 
beginning of the season, so feel free to contact me 
anytime (kirstyjoneshrfc@outlook. com). 

Kirsty Jones  

 

  
PLEASE NOTE THAT óOFFICIALô CLUB 

HOME FRIENDLIES WILL BEGIN 
W/C MONDAY, 29TH AUGUST 2016 IN 

ANTICIPATION FOR THE NEW SEASON 

mailto:kirstyjoneshrfc@outlook.com)


 

3G UPDATE/FOOTBALL DEVELOPMENTS 
 

To Players and Parents, 

I have been asked to write a short piece updating you all 
on 3G and football developments at the club. 

I am pleased to announce when writing this I can now 
confirm weather permitting, that our new 3G pitch at 
The New Croft site is on schedule and will be opening on 
Saturday, 3rd September 2016 at 11 am. 

 

 

 

The morning will include a host of dignitaries who have 
been involved during the funding process, as well as 
county FA officials, board members and other guests 
attending.  The plan is to either have the local MP 
Matthew Hancock or a Professional footballer cut the 
ribbon but this will be confirmed in due course. 

I know you all appreciate the hard work that has gone into 
making this happen and I would ask you all to join me in 
working together to ensure this new facility is something 
that we can be proud off by taking good care of it before, 
during and after usage. 

Please in the coming months keep an eye on the social 
media pages as there will be regular updates around the 
3G and its activities. 

Right onto the football and other developments, I would 
just like to thank everyone at the football club and 
especially people behind the scenes who have worked 
tremendously hard and professionally in the past few 
months ensuring yet again football is provided at 
Haverhill Rovers for so many ages and genders.  

A big well done to the new club secretary Barbara Jones 
who has managed to fill the previous secretaryôs shoes 
and operate her new role in a hugely professional and well 
organised manner.  I cannot emphasise how much work a 

club secretary has to do at this stage of the season, some 
find it hard enough looking after 1 or 2 teams let alone 40!! 

On a football front it is great to see all the managers and 
players committing their futures to Haverhill Rovers and 
buying into its club vision and pathways.  I am sure this 
year will be a hugely successful season and it will be lovely 
to see the kids playing in November, December and 
January at home for a change! 

A big welcome to the new managers at the club this year 
it has been pleasing to see so many new and existing 
coaches wanting to attend FA Coaching courses and 
training events to not only improve their own learning and 
experiences, but want to put back into the players at 
Haverhill Rovers to ensure they enjoy their playing 
experience and of course are learning and developing in 
the correct environments. 

Lastly, a well done to Ben Cowling the clubôs new first 
team manager who has done an excellent job recruiting 
and molding together what looks like being a competitive 
first team squad for the new season.  It is great to see the 
Manager and players buying into the club values and 
carrying on the excellent work previous groups have 
formerly put in place. 

I must say it is refreshing to see the first team squad put 
their hands in their own pockets to purchase a kit for the 
clubs Under 7 team, which really does hit home what the 
club is all about as a WHOLE and not just one!!  

 

 
Hopefully everyone can continue supporting each other in 
this kind of manner and ensure Haverhill Rovers remains 
the top FA Charter Standard Community Club in the area. 

Well done everyone and continue the hard work!! 

Pete Betts



 

CLUB SPONSORS 
Haverhill Rovers F C is extremely grateful to all existing, new and previous sponsors and 
benefactors.  Each sponsorship is of great value to the existence and success of the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MORE SPONSORS 
NEXT ISSUE 



 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO SPONSOR HRFC? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to become a sponsor for Haverhill Rovers F C for the new season 2016-17? 

Would you like the Club to help raise the profile of your business?  We would happily welcome you and your company 
to óThe New Croftô ï To find out more, please request a Sponsorship brochure.   

FIRST TEAM SPONSORS TRACKSUIT SPONSOR PROGRAMME SPONSOR 



 

CLUB EVENTS 
A big thank you to all the teams who competed, plus all helpers and sponsors 
on the day.  I have tried to list them all.  I must make a special thank you to 
Mick Tokley for his help with team entries, also to Ted Beavis for a very 
successful prize giving and auction.  Congratulations to our winners: 
 

POSITION SCORE TEAM NAME 

1. Winning Score 119 Paul Abbott 

2.  117 Russell Gritty 

3. Jointly 116 Anthony Choat & Neil Saville 

 
Tom Harrison (4th place, sorry no prize) with his 3 brothers enjoyed the day 
so much they went out again and played another 10 holes!  Lots of good 
compliments ï the one I like was ñGreat day see you all next yearò.  Again a 
big thank you to all involved. 

Terry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

MINI SOCCER ROUND UP 
Haverhill Rovers Under 6 REDS 

Whilst a number of teams in the 
Haverhill Rovers F C setup decided 
to take a break for the Summer, we 
made the conscious decision to build 
on the foundations we'd laid down 
over the previous 12 months by 
arranging 4 post season friendlies 
against new opposition throughout 
June and July. 

With a crowd of 100+ regularly in 
attendance the boys demonstrated 
how they have developed as 
individuals and as a team winning all 
4 games handsomely and scoring a 
whopping 47 goals in the process! 

Due to attending a Mini Soccer 
Festival when the club's official 
presentation evening took place, we 
decided to host our own End of 
Season Party on Sunday 26th June 
2016 at The New Croft.   

Not only did we surprise the boys 
with a bouncy castle and a visit from 
the Ice Cream Man but we also 
awarded each of the boys with a 
personalised Haverhill Rovers 
tracksuit, boot bag, trophy and 
certificate to acknowledge the great 
strides all 8 boys had made in their 
first year with the club. 

 

 
Finally, one of our boys won the Coerver Skills Challenge when attending 
the recent Spartak 78 Mini Soccer Festival.  Dominik Kolbas beat over 80 other 
boys in the competition and was awarded a Mini Champions League ball! 

As we move into August we will be looking to keep the fantastic momentum we've 
created going, by playing a further 3 friendlies in preparation for next season. 

Oliver Carter  & Mark Rogers

 

 

Haverhill Rovers Under 8 WHITES 

Although itôs the off season at the moment, some of the team are 
still busy. Daniel Rulten and Liam Corps have continued their 
training with Norwich PCP with Daniel representing the team to 
face Chelsea on 28th July ñCongratulationsò.  

Two more of our players Ellis Kerr and Rogan Latham are going 
along to the Ipswich Trials on 4th August, with the other players 
attending Prestige Sports summer camps in Haverhill.   

Our training sessions will start on 23rd August giving us a four-
week period before our season starts in the Suffolk Ways League.      

Colin Newall  

  


